
August 3rd
​Meeting Highlights

Public Works Department

The Public Works Department dedicated a significant amount of time last
week toward cleaning up trash and debris from around township roadways.
Additionally, over the weekend the inside of a Faircrest Park pavilion was
vandalized. The township is working with the Sheriff's Department to identify
the vandals that where captured on the park surveillance cameras. If you spot
a suspicious vehicle dumping (or vandalism) and can safely collect a license
number or identifiable information, please contact the Stark County Sheriff's
Department or township office. Together we can help keep our community
clean!

The 2021 Paving Program will begin this week in the southern portion of the
township and then move to the other areas listed below:

https://www.cantontwp-oh.gov/
https://tinyurl.com/2x8zerez


The Faircrest Bridge Project originally scheduled to be completed by
August 17th, is still under construction. The Stark County Engineer is
working to have it open prior to the start of the school year. Detour signs
will remain posted until the project is completed.

Zoning Department

The Board declared the following properties as a nuisance as deemed by the
Zoning Director, and ordered them abated per Ohio Revised Code 505.173
and/or 505.86 and/or 505.87 and the Canton Township Property
Maintenance Code, 511 Cole Ave SE and parcel #1314949 on Lucinda Ave
SE both for trash and debris.

The Board approved the Fiscal Officer to sign letter to Stark County Auditor
requesting a lien on the tax duplicate for lawn maintenance/high grass
nuisance assessment on (11) parcels: 1308399, 1301591, 1400839,
1309342, 1380055, 1380054, 1380056, 1303049, 1315001, 1312336, and
1307798 totaling $6,350.00.

The Zoning Director provided an update to the Board regarding the results
of the August 2nd Board of Zoning Appeals Meeting. A variance was
granted to the owner at 3970 Faircrest ST SE to build a garage and an area



variance and conditional use permit was granted to Boss Property
Management at 3911 Georgetown St NE to operate a scrap yard in an I1 &
I2 District.

Community Center

JOYFULL Life activities will return to the Canton Township Community
Center this Fall.



Upcoming Board Meetings

 August 17th & 31st
*Meeting start time is 6:30 p.m. and will be held at the Administration

Office at 4711 Central Ave SE unless noted otherwise* ​
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